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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY 9, 2021 MEETING 

HELD VIA ZOOM 
 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members: Arthur Spicciati, Kara Clark, Rebekah Berry-Chaney, Heidi 

Whitaker, Renee Doak, Claire Havelda, Cody Knebel, Rikke Liska, Fred Long. 

 

Others Present: None 

 

CALL TO ORDER: President Arthur Spicciati called the meeting to order at approximately 7:22 

a.m.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes from the Fall Term Day (September 11, 2020), and the 

November 10, 2020 and January 12, 2021 Executive Committee meetings were reviewed. Mr. 

Spicciati moved to approve; Rebekah Berry-Chaney seconded the motion.  The minutes were 

approved unanimously. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Rebekah Berry-Chaney reported that more dues income has been 

received in this fiscal year than anticipated, and that expenditures continue to be low.  Mock trial 

team expenditures so far have only been $250 in dues for competition.  Budget includes $1,000 

for competitions and $500 for mock trial team reimbursement.  The mock trial teams or local 

competitions may need more funding as the state funding has been diverted to software for the 

competitions.  There may be a higher than anticipated surplus at end of year.  There was discussion 

that if there is a higher surplus, the Executive Committee may want to consider a donation to the 

Stephen Roy Scholarship fund.   

 

PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT:  Ms. Berry-Chaney has helped Cindy start learning zoom.  They 

have done some test sessions.  Zoom credentials were shared with Ian McCarger for the Resource 

Center to use for Ask a Lawyer sessions.  On-line classes will be starting soon.  Information on 

class schedules and sign up will be sent to Lisa Ritter for inclusion on the Access to Justice lists 

and resource lists.  The Pro Bono program is looking for a new co-chair.  Ms. Berry-Chaney will 

continue to assist.  It appears that Cindy is back to almost a normal work schedule. 

 

CLE REPORT: Renee Doak reported on upcoming CLE courses including “Intersection of 

Domestic Relations and Bankruptcy Law” on February 19th over the noon hour (rsvp to Levi 

Brooks, the presenter, for zoom link), LCBA and LCWBA will be co-presenting “Human 

Trafficking 101” on March 11th over the noon hour (Mosaics Project organizing and presenting, 

rsvp to Mosaics), “2020 Criminal and Civil Law Update” over the noon hour (Sara Steiben and 

Rachel Michael presenters).  Ms. Doak and Jennie Lopez will be liaisons for the Colorado Hispanic 

Bar Association.  Their goal is to encourage active participation.  The Hispanic Bar Association 

will be sponsoring activities. 

 

YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: Fred Long reported they heard back from CU’s career 

program regarding the Grab a Coffee program.  Both Wyoming and CU are lined up for the 
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program.  Meeting with YLD board on Thursday this week to brainstorm ideas for law day.  

Elections are coming up.   

 

WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Claire Havelda referred to the CLE update from Ms. Doak.  LCWBA is 

working to schedule a virtual coffee as an informal check in with the members.  Elections in July 

to line up with Colorado Women’s Bar calendar. 

 

FAMILY LAW BAR REPORT:  Brooke Alexander not present  

 

ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: Ms. Berry-Chaney reported that the first meeting of 2021 was held 

at the end of January.  People are finding multiple ways to serve, for example phone banking, web 

site, and live classes on the web site.  ATJ is looking for plans for a spring family law day.  Ms. 

Havelda reported the city of Fort Collins has been working on an immigration defense fund. A 

work session is expected soon.  ODR is excited about doing landlord tenant relief mediations and 

are asking for mediation to be included in the standard CMO for landlord tenant matters. 

 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPORT: Jennifer Rice was not present but emailed Mr. Spicciati that 

there was nothing to report.  

 

SPRING TERM DAY:   Spring Term Day will be a hybrid webex and live presentation starting at 

9:30 a.m. with about an hour or so for business meeting, then resume with CLE with the CBA 

President presentation. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• Mr. Spicciati reminded that a new board member for Secretary is needed.  He has reached 

out to some folks and solicited other suggestions also. 

• Kara Clarke thanked Mr. Spicciati for his leadership in this very strange year.  The rest of 

the Executive Committee echoes the appreciation. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Spicciati adjourned the meeting at 7:48 a.m. 

 

NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 

executive committee meeting will be held in April with the new Board.  Term day is March 5, 

2021. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Heidi S. Whitaker, Esq.  

LCBA Secretary 
 
























